## Town Of Greenville

## P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

TOWN HALL/UTILITY OFFICE September 10, 1991

## MINUTES OF COUNCIL MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Town Council was called to order by President Ron Lamb. Bob Williams and Jack Sprigler was present. Also attending was Gary Getrost, Butch Richardson, Sheri Jecker, Jim Harl, Talbott Richardson and Bill Burkhart.

Council approved claims for the Town and Utility. The Clerk Treasurers' report indicate bank balances appear to be correct.

Mr. Richardson informed the Council he has not received a letter from the town's attorney regarding the clean-up of the ditch running alongside his property. Mr. Lamb informed him he has not contacted the attorney and expressed regrets but stated he would follow up as soon as possible.

Jim Harl Complained of motorcycle riders causing a disturbance and excessive speeds, around the Pekin Road area. Council members advised him to call the county police for assistance. Mr. Harl stated he believed the mobility of the Greenville Town Marshall, as he understands since the police car is inoperative, is very limited, and expressed concern. Council stated effort is be ing made to replace the car, but as of this date, no funds are available for purchase, lease, or rent a vehicle. Until such time as the appropriation balances are known probably at year end, no action can be taken to replace the car.

Butch Richardson questioned the availability of grant money, seconded by Jim Harl. Both of these individuals stated they believed other communities were receiving grant monies for such items as a police car so why can't Greenville pursue this route. Council stated they were exploring ways for such arrangement but to date have not been able to accomplish this task. Messrs. Harl and Richardson said the town should raise taxes to buy a car but it was explained that the town is receiving the maximum rate for the 1992 year and therefore cannot increase the tax rate to cover such a large purchase as a car. Mr. Lamb advised them the Council will review unspent appropriations at year end, along with the General Fund Balance to determine if any monies may be available.

Gary Getrost informed the Council the pay for David Mayfield be increased to \$5.00/Hr. effective September 1, 1991; Council agreed and approved.

No further business coming before the Council motion was made by Bob Williams to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Lamb.

Respectfully submitted,

Jack Spyigler, Clerk of the Council

Ron Lamb, President of the Council

## VIRGIL E. BOLLY ATTORNEY AT LAW P. O. Box 72 Sellersburg, Indiana 47172 812-246-4413 812-246-984

August 14, 1991

Town of Greenville Water Department Greenville, IN 47124

Attn: Mr. Ron Lamb

Dear Ron:

I have reviewed the information you left with me and would suggest the following:

- 1. Attempt to obtain options to purchase.
- If not successful, then re-evaluate and if desired, proceed:
  - A. Offer of purchase, I.C. 32-11-1-2.1.
  - B. Then Complaint I. C. 32-11-1-2. Notice I. C. 32-11-1-3.
  - C. Appoint Appraisers I.C. 32-11-1-4.
  - D. Appraisers and Report I.C. 32-11-1-6.
  - E. Exceptions to Appraisals.
  - F. Payment of essessment taking possession. I. C. 32-11-1-7.
  - G. Offer of settlement at least ten (10) days prior to trial I.C. 32-11-1-8.1.
  - H. Trial.

Environmental concerns etc. should be addressed by your engineer.

Sincerely,

Virgil E. Bolly

VEB: jar

cc: Harold Hall, Town Board Member Robert Williams, Town Board Member Jack Sprigler, Clerk-Treasurer